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                                                        1700 
                                                        MCCS 
                                                        07 November 24 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
From:  Active Duty & Unit Recreation Dept Head, Semper Fit Division,  
       Marine Corps Community Services, Camp Pendleton 
To:    Sergeant Major, Marine Corps Installations West, Marine Corps  
       Base, Camp Pendleton, California 
 
Subj:  MINUTES OF THE SINGLE MARINE PROGRAM COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY,  
       07 November 2024 
 
Ref:   (a) MCO 1700.36B 
       (b) MCIWEST-MCB CAMPENO 5420.10  
 
1.  As provided in reference (a), the Single Marine Program (SMP) 
Council meeting was called to order by the SMP Council President at 
0900. 
 
2.  Attendance 
 
    a.  Units with Junior Service Member Representative(s) Present 
 
        (1)  Naval Hospital Camp Pendleton 
 
        (2)  Wounded Warrior Battalion West 
 
        (3)  1st Combat Engineer Battalion 
 
        (4)  1st Marine Regiment  
 
        (5)  1st Marine Expeditionary Force Support Battalion 
 
        (6)  Headquarters and Support Battalion 
 
        (7)  Deployment Processing Command/ Reserve Support Unit West 
 
        (8)  7th Engineer Support Battalion 
 
        (9)  11th Marine Regiment 
 
        (10)  Assault Amphibian School Battalion 
 
        (11)  9th Communications Battalion 
 
        (12)  2nd Battalion, 1st Marines 
 
        (13)  1st Marine Division Headquarters Battalion 
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        (14)  1st Intelligence Battalion 
 
        (15)  1st Light Armored Reconnaissance Battalion 
 
    b.  Units with Senior Enlisted Adviser(s) Present 
 

(1) Assault Amphibian School Battalion 
 

(2) Headquarters and Support Battalion 
 
    c.  Others Present 
 
        (1)  Active Duty & Unit Rec Department Head 
 
        (2)  Single Marine Program Assistant Coordinator 
 
        (3)  Recreation Center Supervisor 
 
        (4)  21, 22, 24, 41, 43, 53 and 62 Area Active Duty  
Recreation Center Managers 
 
        (5)  Bachelor Housing Manager 
 
        (6)  Sports Specialist Lead 
 
        (7)  MCCS Coordinator 
 
        (8)  Human Performance and Resiliency Department Head 
 
3.  RP2 Aller.  Introduced herself as the President and started the 
meeting.  
 
4. SgtMaj Cook.  Introduced herself as the new SgtMaj of the 
Installation.  She is excited to get after it and engage with 
everyone.  Please be patient with all the road conditions and road 
work.  Leave work earlier to avoid sitting in traffic and being late.  
We understand main gate traffic is a problem, please be aware everyone 
is doing their best to minimize traffic.  Plans to potentially upgrade 
the gate depends on future funding.   
 
4.  Quality of Life Issues 
 

a. Old Issues  
 
1. Barracks 53570 dryers have no heat.  Most showers have no 

hot water. 
 

b. New Issues 
 

1. Barracks 4351 washers and dryers are broken or not working 
properly.  
 

5.  Guest Speakers 
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a.   Mr. Rumbaua.   There is a flyer to get washers and dryers fixed 
please follow this procedure.  Base occupancy is now at 66%, it went 
up because a lot of rooms shut down.  Crime jumped significantly in 
October.  Barracks and car break ins, and vandalism and the main 
crimes.  There were three suicide attempts in the barracks, please 
reach out to people and report it if someone is struggling.  There is 
a new handbook for the barracks, your unit is responsible for giving 
you the new books.  Our department also helps with BAH packages.  If 
you think you rate BAH or have questions about it, please reach out.  
23 November there will be power outages in 64, 62, and 52.   
 

b.  Ms. Nicole Preston.  Paige fieldhouse, 22 area, and MCAS fitness 
centers are now 24/7 access.  Soon every fitness center on base will 
be 24/7.  You must register for access, please stop by the front desks 
to do so.  There is a buddy system in place, you can’t be in the 
facility alone.  
 
   c.  Ms. Theresa Flores.  Youth Sports is still looking for coaches.  
Great volunteer opportunity, LOA’s are provided.  45 units came out to 
participate in the CG Cup.  Our 2025 Schedule is now out, get ready 
for a new year and new events!  Adult sport leagues are now available, 
please see flyer or go to our website for details. 
https://pendleton.usmc-mccs.org/recreation-fitness/recreation/sports 
Division I won up to $3,000, second place wins $2,500, and third place 
wins $2,000.  For division II, first place prize is $2,500, second 
place is $2,000, and third place is $1,500. 
 
   g.  Ms. Carina Johnson.  Outdoor Adventures (OA) offers events such 
as mountain bike rides, hikes, surf lessons, archery and more.  Must 
reserve at least 2 weeks in advance.  The more notice the better 
availability.  All OA events are for active duty only.  Gravel Ride 
Hustle is now every Wednesday at 1100 behind the 22 Area Barracks.  
Please email Pen.oa@usmc-mccs.org to sign up for any OA activity.   
    
 h.  Ms. Crystina Valverde.   22 November SMP is headed to the LA Auto 
Show.  Only $5 per person which includes admission and transportation.  
They are also letting people test drive cars this year.  Registration 
opens 01 November and closes 20 November or once full.  06 December is 
the Disneyland Trip.  $120 per person includes 1-day park hopper pass, 
lightening lane upgrade, and transportation.  Registration opens 29 
October and closes 20 November or once full.  11 December is our 
annual Dana West Yacht Club Holiday Dinner.  This event is free and 
21+, must dress business casual.  Registration closes 04 December or 
once full.  Please check out the recreation center calendar to see 
what events are happening near you. We are serving Thanksgiving meals 
at every recreation center from 1100-1300.  Please spread the word, 
and bring a plate to those on duty that day.  
 
 
6.  Closing Remarks.  Rp2 Aller thanked everyone for attending and 
reminded everyone to sign in on the sheets in the back of the room.  
Area breakout meetings will be held with your area recreation center 
managers after the meeting. 
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7.  The meeting adjourned at 1000. Questions can be emailed to 
PENSMP@usmc-mccs.org  
 
 


